
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
MARCH 25, 2019 

 
Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held an advertised work session at the Township Building, 1185 
Limestone Road, Russellville, PA on Monday, March 25, 2019 at 7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Howard S. Reyburn 
  Scott A. Rugen 
  Charles Fleischmann 
 
  Jane Daggett, Secretary 
 
OTHERS; Jeremy Giovan and Anita Queppet both from the Home Owners Association of the Grist Mill 

Development. 
 
The purpose of the work session was to meet with the HOA and make them aware of the on-going problems and 
issues that face the Grist Mill Development.  A corrugated pipe starting across from 4 Grist Mill and continuing 
approximately 200 feet is disintegrating.  This pipe will need to be replaced.  Supervisor Rugen gave a brief 
synopsis of the problems.  In January a sink hole appeared and the Township received a complaint from DEP.  The 
farmer who owned the adjoining field was cited and put in grassy strips at the bottom of the field to help with 
erosion. Approximately three (3) years ago, the Township installed a box to help with water ponding.  The 
Township will work with the HOA in order to help find a solution to replacing the damaged pipe.  The Township is 
not responsible for anything outside of the right-of-way.  One suggestion was to look into grants from DEP to find 
some funds available to help with this project. 
 
 There being no further business, the work session adjourned at 8:30 PM. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett 
       Secretary 
 
 


